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Subject Change to telephony designator for QJE 

Valid from 17 February 2025 Valid to 18 May 2025 

Units Affected All units 

Authorised by ATM Standards Lead/HQ SRG A8 ANSP SO1 CM 

Background National Jet Systems Pty Ltd (formerly Cobham Aviation Services 
Australia) have been approved by ICAO to change their telephony 
designator WEF 17 February 2025. However, the change will not be 
domestically implemented in Australia until 20 March 2025 due to 
unforeseen operating agency limitations. Their flight plan designator 
will remain unchanged. 

For controller 
information 

The following designator has been approved by ICAO for use with 
effect from 17 February 2025. 

Operating agency: National Jet Systems Pty Ltd 
Flight plan designator: QJE 
Telephony designator: KANGA 

However, National Jet Systems Pty Ltd will continue to use the 
telephony designator Q-JET IAW MATS 6.1.2.3 up to and including 19 
March 2025. A separate interim MATS amendment will be issued to 
update MATS from 20 Mar 2025. 

 
 


